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U.S. House of Representatives Begins Consideration of $284 billion Transportation Reauthorization Bill

The U.S. House of Representatives began a two-day debate over H.R.3 (Transportation Equity Act – A Legacy for Users) this morning, with a final vote on the measure expected by tomorrow.  The $284 billion measure includes over 3,300 projects for which it provides authorization, including a number of rail, bus and highway projects located in Los Angeles County (see March 3, 2005 Legislative Brief attachment).  The House Transportation and Infrastructure Committee adopted H.R.3 last week.

H.R. 3 would guarantee $225 billion for the Federal Highway Administration, $52 billion for the Federal Transit Administration and more than $6 billion for safety programs.  The U.S. Senate is expected to act on its version of the transportation reauthorization bill later this month.

Floor consideration of H.R.3 was dominated today by a number of amendments addressing issues as varied as eliminating legal liability for rental car companies to an amendment exempting Nebraska from vehicle length restrictions.  The most contentious issue facing lawmakers considering the reauthorization bill in the House is the Minimum Guarantee issue.  That issue is vital for the State of California because we are a “donor state” which does not receive its fair share of contributions to the Federal Highway Trust Fund.  The Minimum Guarantee issue will be debated and voted on tomorrow.

If you have any questions concerning the Federal Brief, please contact Government Relations Manager for Federal Affairs Raffi Hamparian at (213) 922-3769 or David Kim, Director of Federal Advocacy in Washington, DC at (202) 349-1483.
